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From: Greg Aspin
Sent: May 3, 2025 6:06 PM
To: Paula Hope <phope@thebluemountains.ca>
Subject: Cameron Street, Thornbury Speed limit,

Hello Paula,

Further to our conversation last week, | would appreciate it if you would bring forward to the appropriate
forum this request to consider lowering the speed limit on Cameron Street, Thornbury.

The Town of The Blue Mountains, Transportation Master Plan classifies Cameron Street as Local Urban,
though Cameron Street falls short in the described improvement characteristics of the category.
Cameron Street is a winding road paralleling the shoreline of Georgian Bay, has no sidewalks, street
lights and minimal unpaved shoulders. See two attached photos. The width of the subject road
pavement is 5.5 meters, sufficient for two vehicles to get by one another. Issues arise when there are
pedestrians and pets also on the road. Many pedestrians will step into a driveway entrance to give way to
vehicles traveling at the post speed limit of 50 km/hr.

The residents of Cameron Street are simply looking for a reduction in the posted speed limit to improve
safety and enjoyment of all using Cameron Street.

Our Transportation Master Plan recommends the posted speed limit for a road such as Cameron Street
at 30 km/hr and that additional signage be posted identifying the right of way as a shared use
environment.

Thank you for your time and consideration.

Greg Aspin
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